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Project Name: See above   RFP No.: 23-24-32A 
Prepared By: Lynn Raynor  Date: 1/23/24 
 
General Questions: 

 
Q: Are the gateway design concepts complete or will the consultant also design the 

gateway features/structures? 
 
A: The City has an idea of what we are looking for, but the details will be determined in 

coordination with the selected consultant for this project. 
 
Q: Do you anticipate that lighting will be included with the gateway project? 
 
A: Lighting is a possibility but not yet determined. 
 
Q: Are there construction schedule requirements for the North-South Connector and 

Lake Ellworth? 
 
A: Schedules for these two projects are not dictated by funding.  Actual schedules will be 

agreed upon with the selected consultant(s).  It is anticipated that all three projects will 
proceed simultaneously albeit at varying rates of progress. 

 
Q: Do you anticipate any pedestrian or roadway lighting in the North-South Connector 

project? 
 
A: Staff believe existing roadway lighting is adequate.  It is unknown at this time whether 

pedestrian lighting will be included. 
 
Q: What do you anticipate the scope of public involvement could be for the Arts District 

and Lake Ellsworth? 
 
A: Staff anticipate one or two public involvement meetings for each project; however, this may 

be subject to change. 
 
Q: Can you share the budgets for these three projects? 
 
A: This information will be shared with the selected consultant(s). 
 


